
THE VOICE OF OUR NATION’S LAW ENFORCEMENT OFFI CERS  

 -  S ince 1915  -  

 

 
 
 

FOR IMMEDIATE RELEASE                                                               CONTACT: Tim Richardson 
25 September 2025                                                           (202) 547-8189  

 
 National FOP President Supports Vermont Proposal 3 
Amendment to Constitution Will Recognize the Right to Bargain Collectively 

 
 
WASHINGTON, D.C. – Patrick Yoes, National President of the Fraternal Order of Police, 
announced the organization’s “full support” for Vermont Proposition 3, which will enshrine the right 
of workers to collectively bargain into the State’s Constitution. 
 
“The proposed amendment would recognize the fundamental right of employees—including law 

enforcement officers—to form and join unions and bargain collectively with their employers over 

wages, hours, and working conditions,” Yoes said.  “This is a historic development!  Only five other 

States have these rights in their constitutions that protect the bargaining rights of all employees.” 

 

The proposition is bipartisan and passed the State Senate unanimously in March of this year, with 

the State House passing it in May on a 125-15 vote. Vermont’s Proposition 3 will be on the ballot 

on Election Day, 3 November 2026. 

 

“The men and women in our nation’s police departments put their lives on the line every day to 

protect our streets and neighborhoods and they have a right to be involved in the decisions which 

affect them,”  Yoes said.  “The law enforcement officers in the Green Mountain State are on the 

verge of having these rights recognized in their constitution.  I urge voters in Vermont to vote for 

Proposition 3 on Election Day.” 

 

### 

Founded in 1915, the Fraternal Order of Police is the largest law enforcement labor organization in the United States, 

with more than 382,000 members. With national offices in Nashville, Tennessee, and Washington, D.C., the FOP is 

committed to improving the working conditions of law enforcement officers and the safety of those served through 

education, legislation, information, community involvement, and employee representation. Please visit 

https://www.fop.net for more information. 


